JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 8th September 2009 at 7.30 pm

Present: Chairman Andy Glaser (Friars Cliff); Ken Clay (Friars Cliff); Debbie Stephens (SAMRA); Mike Collard (SAMRA); Jim Biggin (West Christchurch); John Pendrill (West Christchurch);
Apologies: John White (Christchurch Citizens); Robin Ede (Highcliffe); 
343. Minutes: the minutes of the meeting of 9th June were accepted
344. Treasurer’s Report: we have a cash balance of £186.03

345. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: Traffic is down because of the economy. The redevelopment remains on schedule. We have not yet contacted the new Councillor responsible for police liaison
346. Christchurch Citizens: no report; other delegates noted that Convent Walk is partly closed and wondered if Christchurch Citizens had any information as to how long this might continue.
347. Friars Cliff Report: a public seminar on planning is to be held at Stanpit Village Hall at 7.30pm Friday 12th February 2010.
348. Highcliffe Report: no report
349. SAMRA: noted that the Gundimore Access Improvement Project is on the agenda for our annual discussion with CBC. The plans for the development of the old BAC Systems site in terms of businesses and an old people’s home were outlined; a proposed antenna at Avon Mouth had been refused planning permission; the raising of a petition for a 20mph speed limit in Stanpit is being vigorously pursued
350. West Christchurch: responses to the ITT concerning the future management of St Catherine’s Hill are awaited; Jim Biggin has met with representatives of The Malmsbury Estate to once again outline resident’s concerns; the formal complaints about the Hurn Way development are ongoing
351. Hurn Waste Disposal Plant: Bournemouth and Poole have scrapped their plans to build a waste centre on the grounds of costs; the new Christchurch based DCC Councillors are looking at DCC proposals closely; Jim Biggin is hoping to meet Councillor Spenser Flower who has replaced Councillor Alan Havelock on the DCC Cabinet; DEFRA will be considering the DCC request for PFI funding in October
352. Druitt Gardens and Hall Redevelopment: there has been slow progress; fund raising remains a major issue
353. Hengistbury Head: a coastline management report has been issued. We will quiz CBC on it at our meeting with them.

354. Gundimore Access: access for cyclists remains a contentious issue. The Sailing Club want to run international events – doubt was expressed that the local infrastructure could support such activity.

355. Annual Meeting CBC – Delegates: it was resolved that we would be represented by Andy Glaser, Mike Collard, John Pendrill, Jim Biggin

356. New Combined Website: some discussions have been held with Terry Morgan and individual RA will now liaise with him as appropriate
357. Sustainable Communities Act 2007: no further action is required
358. RA Insurance: the possibility of JCCRA organising group cover for several RA was raised. It was resolved that the Secretary would investigate the feasibility

359. The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. The next ordinary meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 8th December 2009 at 7.30pm in Stanpit Village Hall (upper committee room).
